
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 MARCH 2007


EX.064/07

SECTION 106 AGREEMENTS IN RELATION TO PUBLIC OPEN SPACE AND PLAY AREAS  (Key Decision)

Portfolio – Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.16/07 setting out new Policy and Procedures to be adopted by the City Council in order to improve performance in securing community benefits (public open spaces, sports and play facilities) as a result of development.  The report included new schedules of costs for the calculation of commuted sums to be required from developers in relation to public open space and associated facilities.

The Director outlined the proposed new arrangements for ensuring community benefits from developments.  He proposed that this would involved a 4 phase process, with a lead officer identified at each phase as follows:

Phase 1 - The Planning Phase - Head of Planning and Housing Services 

Phase 2 - The Transfer Phase - Head of Property Services

Phase 3 - The Implementation Phase - Head of Legal Services

Phase 4 - The Maintenance Phase - Head of Environmental Services.

The Director then outlined proposals for addressing the long-term impact on Council's budgets, once the 10-year maintenance period with the developer had expired.

The Director advised that the options open were as follows:

Option 1 - Keep the status quo.  However, this increased the financial risks to the Council as the costs of maintenance of additional open spaces and play facilities increase at a faster rate than contributions from developers.  It also meant that the weaknesses of the current administrative procedures for Section 106 agreements would not be addressed.

Option 2 - Choose to adopt some of the recommendations and not others.  This risked weakening the Council’s ability and effectiveness in keeping up high standards of open space provision in line with increased development.

Option 3 - Choose to go further than the recommended actions, for example by instructing officers to adopt immediately a 20-year maintenance requirement for calculation of commuted sums from developers.  Here the risks would be reputational (and in some instances possibly legal) as the Council had already published its Local Plan Draft with the 10-year rule included.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder commented that given the impact on the service areas of both Directorates, a joint report by the Director of Community Services and the Director of Development Services would have been preferable.  He suggested that before the Executive make any decision, there should be consultation with the Development Control Committee and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  Based on that consultation, both Directors should prepare a joint report for consideration by the Executive. 

Members asked that when the matter is considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee, they consider any possible financial implications and liabilities for the Council.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the report be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting on 19 April 2007 and the Development Control Committee on 27 April 2007 for consultation and a further joint report by the Directors of Community Services and Development Services be submitted to the Executive.

Reasons for Decision - To consult with the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Development Control Committee on the new policy and procedures to improve performance in securing community benefits (public open spaces, sports and play facilities) as a result of development.
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